Staffing 

Mrs Margaret Lindsay would like to thank the School Council and parents for the fantastic garden vouchers and sends her best wishes for the forthcoming session. 
During the summer holidays I appointed Mrs Susan McTaggart as a class teacher for three days a week. She is teaching the P1/2 class with Mrs Watt.
Mr John Hughes will be leaving on Friday 19th September.  He has worked at the school for nearly six years and has been a valuable and valued member of staff. He has contributed to the school in a variety of ways and has always had the pupils’ needs at the forefront of his teaching. He has brought considerable skills in music and drama, forest schools and a calmness throughout the school day.
He will be starting his new role as Principal Teacher at Buchanhaven Primary School in Peterhead. It will be quite a contrast as the school has over 450 pupils. We wish him well. 

I have started the process for a full time teacher. It looks likely that I will not have a permanent teacher in place for Monday 22 September. I will be seeking supply teachers to cover the post until the October break. I am hopeful that a new member of staff will be in place for the 27th October.  

This term we have specialists in Art (Mrs Robertson), Music (Miss Lussier), PE (Mrs Hopkins) and Drama (Mrs Jardine).
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SEPTEMBER 2014 NEWSLETTER
WELCOME BACK!
We are already back three weeks, and the children have all settled into their new classes. Our Primary 1 pupils have started their full days at school.  My non-teaching days are Wednesdays and Thursdays so that is the best time to contact me.
I look forward to working with the children, parents and staff at Drumoak for another exciting and productive year.

We welcome 13 new Primary 1 pupils to Drumoak School.

Andrew Cowie    
Owen Bichan
Louis Reith

Fergus Roy
Innes Tweedie
Charlotte Rogerson


Milly Hamilton
Maizie Westhall
Dani-Leigh Peate


Katie Strachan
Grace Lawrie
Isla Robinson


Georgia Newton
We also welcome the Smith family (Ewan, Megan and Niamh), the Thomson family (Hope and Millie) and the Johnson family (Elliott and Oliver).
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DRUMOAK SCHOOL NEEDS YOU!

School Council 
Drumoak School Council invites all parents to
the AGM on Tuesday 16th September, 7.00pm in the School Hall. 
Mr Joe McTaggart, Chairperson, and other members of the Council look forward to welcoming you to this meeting. 

Elaine Duffy, Policy and Project Co-ordinator from Aberdeenshire Council, will be providing an update on the new school. 
New members are needed to support the work of the School. This is a vital year in helping celebrate the old school building and looking forward to the new school. 
Every year, amongst its other activities, the Council raises much‑needed funds that are used to subsidise your children’s educational trips and school experiences. 
Thanks for contributing to the school funds by purchasing a Spree book.

School Council events - dates for your diary
There is a Ladies night in the Church Hall on Friday 12th September. 

Saturday 1 November – fund raising night at the Ashvale.
Some reminders

Please phone the School Office on a daily basis if your child is going to be absent.  Do not send pupils to school before 8.40am and on rainy mornings please do not send children until 8.45am.
Please label all clothing clearly - in particular school sweatshirts - with your child’s name. 

For P.E., all children should have black/navy shorts, white tee shirts and footwear (indelibly labelled with their name, please).

Class Assemblies

You are invited to watch our class assemblies at the Church Hall and then view your child’s learning in the school afterwards. The first one is P5/6 on Friday 26 September and then P1/2 class on Friday 10 October. Our assemblies will start at 9.15am. 
   Attachments 
Parent/teacher interviews – you have been given a copy of the parent / teacher appointment letter.
ScotXED – Please complete and update the ScotXed information form for each child and return to school by Wednesday 10th September.
Messy Church Sports Day flier.
Voucher schemes
There are two voucher schemes at the moment. Please forward any Evening Express or Morrisons vouchers to the School Office.
Evening Express 

The Evening Express is running an Active Schools initiative. A flyer was distributed last week. I append a message from our Active Schools Co-ordinator 

“My name is John Dixon and I am the new Active Schools Coordinator for the Banchory schools. I am new to Active Schools and have come from a background in delivering school-based health and wellbeing sessions. I am maternity cover for the previous coordinator and look forward to working with Drumoak School. In time I will be working with the Primary 7 pupils to train them in sports leadership, enabling them to work with younger children, gaining confidence and abilities to lead others with an increased knowledge and experience of games and activities. 

Another important part of my job is to increase and develop extra-curricular clubs. If you are interested in volunteering with Active Schools (no previous coaching experience necessary), please get in touch and we can discuss potential volunteering / coaching opportunities and how we can use your enthusiasm and skills to increase the opportunities for the pupils to be active and try out different sports. If you have any other questions about Active Schools or what we can offer to support this, or you would like to discuss anything regarding new extra-curricular clubs please get in touch.

Thanks, John

07917 580 626 

john.dixon@aberdeenshire.gov.uk”
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Morrisons Supermarket vouchers
Morrisons have started issuing their “Let’s Grow” vouchers once again.  If you shop at Morrisons, please remember to ask for the vouchers at the checkout and post them into the collection box in the School entrance hall. We will then be able to redeem for gardening items to use at school.  The scheme will continued until the end of October. Thanks in advance.
www.bag2school.com
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Bag 2 School – ().  A collection has been organised and bags have been issued. Please bring the bags to the school on Thursday 11 September. 
Dates for your diary

Tuesday 16th September
School Council AGM 7.00pm

Friday 26th September
P5/6 Special Assembly in Church Hall
Tuesday 30thSeptember 
Parent/Teacher interviews 4.00-6.00pm

Wednesday 1st October
Parent/Teacher interviews 4.00-6.00pm

Friday 10th October 
P1/2 Special Assembly in Church Hall


Friday 10th October
Last day of Term 1

Monday 27th October
Start of Term 2

Monday 17th November
In-Service Day

Tuesday 18th November
In-Service Day
Wednesday 19th November 
Additional In- Service Day 
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